## RECEIVED



3845 N. Clark Street, Ste 201 Fresno, CA 93726 2017 JUL 14 AM 9 28 (559) 224-9154 www.valleycrc.org

CITY CLERK, FRESNO CA

July 13, 2017

Councilmember Paul Caprioglio City Hall 2600 Fresno St., Room 2097 Fresno, CA 93721

Dear Councilmember Caprioglio,

As you may know, I am the Executive Director of the non-profit Valley Caregiver Resource Center. Each year, we provide critical caregiver support services to our seniors and their caregivers throughout the city of Fresno. Last year alone, Valley Caregiver Resource Center (VCRC) provided information, education and valuable aid for over 5,000 residents who otherwise may not even have been aware of the services, programs and assistance that we make available to this vulnerable population. Indeed, with over 174,000 caregivers in the city of Fresno alone, our services, respite care, support and education tools are unique and invaluable.

It has come to our attention that in the very near future, you will be voting to approve allocations for City of Fresno CDBG and ESG funds. We are respectfully requesting your support. I am joined in this request with the members of the Valley Caregiver Resource Center Board of Directors, all of whom are in support of and listed on this letter. The program for which we are seeking this funding is critical in our efforts to prevent homelessness in yet another segment of our population. This program will serve a population of low- to moderate-income seniors that is growing at an exponential rate and at high risk of neglect, abuse, homelessness and even institutionalization.

We strongly encourage you to consider the proposed allocation for Valley Caregiver Resource Center in the category of Non-Profit Public Service.

Thank you for your support of Valley Caregiver Resource Center and our mission to provide support and education for unpaid family caregivers; especially in this challenging time for our aging population.

If you have any questions, I am happy to meet with you and all of the board members are happy to do the same, to explain how your support will directly impact those in need of our services throughout Fresno.

Sincerely,

Michelle DiBuduo

**Executive Director** 

Kevin Gunner Board President

Attorney at Law



3845 N. Clark Street, Ste 201 Fresno, CA 93726

(559) 224-9154 www.valleycrc.org

Gina Cuttone Board Vice-President Owner/President Barthuli & Associates

Susan Hatmaker Board Treasurer

Sharon DeMasters Board Secretary

Curtis Bustamante Board Member

Human Resource Manager

Dr. Robert Cano Board Member

Gloria P. Cortez Board Member Business Banking Relationship Manager Wells Fargo Bank

Paul Wieda, CLU, ChFC, AEP Board Member Executive Vice President DiBuduo & DeFendis Insurance Company

Cc: Lee Brand Mayor City of Fresno

> Esmeralda Soria Councilmember District 1

Oliver L Baines III
Councilmember District 3

Garry Bredefeld Councilmember District 6 Dr. Stephen Grossman Board Member

Joan Locke, RN, BSN Board Member Continuing Care Manager Kaiser Foundation Hospitals

Amanda R. Mortimer, Ph.D. Board Member Associate Professor Of Psychology Clinical Psychologist

Michael E. Muhareb Board Member Associate & Financial Consultant Thiesen Dueker Financial Consulting Group

Carrie Rader Board Member

Lynne R. Rayner Board Member Educator Center for Advanced Research & Technology

Dr. Kevin Torosian Board Member Director, Student Support Services Central Unified School District

Yvonne Spence City Clerk

Steve Brandau Councilmember District 2

Luis Chavez Councilmember District 5

Clint Olivier Council President District 7